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The Island Climate Update bulletin is currently being produced by NIWA in association with the Pacific Island Meteorological Services 
and other supporting meteorological organisations.
The Island Climate Update is prepared as soon as possible following the end of the month, once the data and information are received 
from the Pacific Island meteorological services. Delays in data collection and communication occasionally arise. While every effort is 
made to verify observational data, NIWA does not guarantee the accuracy and reliability of the analysis and forecast information
presented, and accepts no liability for any losses incurred through the use of this advisory and its contents.
The contents of this advisory and the Island Climate Update may be freely disseminated provided the source is acknowledged.  
For more information see: http://www.niwa.co.nz/climate/icu https://www.facebook.com/IslandClimateUpdate/

September to November 2018 rainfall forecast

Regional drought potential advisory
Based on rainfall anomaly classification over the past six months and forecast rainfall anomaly classification over the next 3 months

A number of island groups are at risk from high water stress over the next three months, as they have 
received low rainfall over the past few months and dry conditions are forecast. These include: New 
Caledonia, northern Vanuatu, Tokelau, the northern Cook Islands and the Marquesas.

Other countries to watch for water stress are Fiji, western Kiribati (Gilbert Islands) and central Kiribati 
(Phoenix Islands).
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